From: Adonis Garcia

To: Alpizar, Marla

Cc: Carpenter, Eric; Taxis, Mark; Lawyer Kathleen Phillips; Abello, Digna
Subject: TAFF Contract Ratification

Date: Saturday, October 5, 2024 1:43:44 PM

[ THIS MESSAGE COMES FROM AN EXTERNAL EMAIL - USE CAUTION WHEN REPLYING AND
OPENING LINKS OR ATTACHMENTS ]

Greetings All,

I am pleased to announce that the contract for The Firefighters of Miami beach Local 1510 has passed by a
resounding 99.3%.

This is due to all the hard work, long hours and cooperation from all parties which is much appreciated.

Thank You
Adonis Garcia
IAFF Local 1510
President
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